
Lynnfield Pioneer Youth Football & Cheer 

Annual Meeting Minutes 

Location: Al Merritt Center, Market Street, Lynnfield 

Date & Time: 1/16/2020 at 7:30 pm 

Call to order 

Attendance: 27 LPYFC members 

Welcome 

Eric Chisholm welcomed everyone and reviewed the objective of the LPYFC annual meeting.  Per the 
bylaws, LPYFC Annual Meetings are held every January to elect the board for the upcoming season.  All 
members of the league are eligible to run for election, and all members in attendance are eligible to 

vote.  Candidates expressing interest in a board position via email prior to the meeting are included on 
the ballot.  Those expressing interest in a board position at the meeting may run as a write in candidate 

for said board position. 

Steve Connolly, Dave Capachietti, Jim Driscoll, Andrew Mastrangelo and Sean McCarthy stepped down 

from their positions on the 2019 LPYFC Board of Directors. 

Election Process 

• The following people submitted their names to run for the LPYFC Board: 

Michael Cuddy:    President 
Tim Doyle:     Vice President 

Lauren George:    Treasurer 
Eric Chisholm:    Secretary 
Eddie Nastari:    Football Director 

Sandra Willoughby:    Program Development Cheer Director 
Natalie Megaloudis:   Competition Cheer Director 
Kelly Tammaro:   Director of Cheer Equipment 

Steve George:    Director of Fields & Facilities 
Keri Brown:     Director of Fundraising 
David Tracy:     Director of Player Safety 
Dan Tammaro:    Director of Football Equipment 

• All uncontested positions listed above were confirmed by the members at the meeting. 

• Maureen Rystrom was voted in as Communications Director by way of write in (no other write-in 
candidates) and introduced as the new Communications Director for 2020. 
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Season in Review 

• Eric presented a recap of the 2019 season, including successes and highlights of our football and 
cheer teams. 

Discussion Items 

• Question arose pertaining to playing time during football games. Eric Chisholm, Mike Cuddy and 
Dan Tammaro responded to questions of play time and minimum play time requirements that Pop 
Warner utiltizes.  Eric and Mike explained that Tim Doyle and Eddie Nastari will be working on a 

coaching handbook where play time will be addressed. Reiterated that football games are only a 

small fraction of the child’s overall football experience.   

Meeting Adjournment 

• The third LPYFC Annual Meeting successfully concluded.  The first board meeting with the new 
2020 LPYFC Board of Directors immediately commenced.   

 

 

  


